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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:    READY COFFEE    
PROJECT NO.:   19-26 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 76, BLOCK 4, LOT 3 
REVIEW DATE:   30 JANUARY 2020  
MEETING DATE:   6 FEBRUARY 2020 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: LOTHROP ASSOCIATES, LLP. 
 
 

1. The plans submitted identify the following variances required at the site for the amended 
site plan. 

1) North Plank Road:  Side yard- 9 feet provided where 15 feet is required.  Minimum 
rear yard -7 feet provided where 30 feet is required. 

2) Gardnertown Road:  Side yard-7 feet provided where 15 is required.  Minimum 
side yard both- 19 feet provided where 30 is required.  Minimum rear yard- 9 feet 
provided where 30 feet is required. 

3) Grimm Road:  Minimum front yard- 7 feet is provided where 60 is required.  
Minimum side yard- 9 feet is provided where 15 feet is required.  Maximum 
impervious surface coverage- 211,409 square feet is permitted where 234,427 is 
proposed.  

4) The maximum number of parking spaces required is 301 spaces.  Revised striping 
of the parking lot will identify 274 spaces and require a variance.  
 

2. The Planning Board has discussed the need for sidewalks along the property frontage on 
the State Highway.  The Applicants representative are requested to address this. 
 

3. Further review of the project will be undertaken once detailed engineering plans including 
grading, utilities and site development details are submitted. 

 
4. City of Newburgh Flow Acceptance letter is required. 

 
5. Orange County Planning referral will be required. 

 
6. Highway Superintendent review of access drive should be received. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
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